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Dear Ms Wynter 
 

EMPLOYMENT ZONES REFORM 
 
Burwood Council is appreciative of the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment’s (the 
Department) efforts to consult on the reforms to the employment zones. 
 
Council staff have previously assisted the Department in workshops and provided feedback. Thank 
you for considering our feedback and for further consulting with Council. We appreciate the further 
details provided in the Position Paper which have addressed most of our concerns.  
 
Council is supportive to the proposed changes, but would like to comment on the following matters: 
 

- It is understood that the Department will be instrumental in the early implementation phase 
and also offer support to councils through the later parts of the process. However, we do 
not feel this support goes far enough. The burden on Burwood Council will still be 
significant and will require reallocation of resources from other core functions. Currently, 
Burwood is undertaking necessary studies, master planning and review of applicable 
controls in anticipation of the PRCUTS and the upcoming Metro station, which are both 
expected to generate significant change. This is already a large burden on resources on 
what is considered to be the second smallest Strategic Planning team in metropolitan 
Sydney.  Council agrees on the need to implement these changes but requests a longer 
implementation period to ensure the appropriate distribution of Council’s existing resources.  

 
- Burwood Council’s preference is to be part of Tranche 2 of the implementation. This will 

give Council more time to align our plans and strategies as well as anticipate potential 
amendments to the Development Control and Local Environmental Plans. 
 

- We also request more information with regards to the availability of a flying squad of policy 
planners engaged by the State. We welcome this as it will assist Burwood Council to 
implement this reform. We would also welcome communications and engagement 
assistance. Please provide an update on the availability of these resources and the 
application process to qualify for them. 

 
Should you wish to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to contact me on  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
  

Group Manager Strategic Planning, Heritage and Place Planning 



 

 




